
 

ST. PETERSBURG COLLEGE 

ACADEMY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

April 13, 2011 @ 1:00 p.m. 

 
Attendees: Sgt. Tim Brockman (SPPD), Joseph Smith (SPC), John Dressback (SPC), Sara Brown 

(SPC), Lauren DuPont (SPC, Chief Robert Vincent (GPD), Lt. PJ Andrews (PPPD), Doug Purcell 

(LPD), Sgt. Christopher Groff (PCSO), Cpl. Rodney Davis (PCSO), LP Miller(SPC), Michael 

Roberts (SPC) 

 

 

 

Absent: Benjamin McBride (CPD) 

 Darren Hammond (PCSB) 

 Frank Ruggiero (TSPD) 

   

Agenda Item Discussion Action 
1) New Business Michael Roberts has taken over for the Maintenance of the 

Vehicles.  The advisory board meeting was scheduled on the 

same day as graduation for PRC #177.  The news stations were 

outside because of the disappearance of Kelly Rothwell. 

 

None taken. 

2) State Exam Results 

 

State exam results continue to rise.  Last quarter law 

enforcement was at 100% passing rate and Equivalency of 

Training was at 87% passing rate.  The cost of the state exam 

is still $100.00. 

 

Non Taken 

3) Crossover 
 

There are currently 22 students enrolled in Crossover #23.  

There is a waiting list for students who want to enter in to next 

year’s Crossover Academy. 

 

None taken. 

4) Academy Vehicles 

 

The academy is going to purchase two new vehicles and a 

SUV.  We will be surveying each agency to see what type of 

vehicles they will be purchasing. 

None taken 

5) Wellness Award 

 

The academy added a new award for recruits to receive on the 

standards of fitness. 

None taken 

6) Corrections Academy 

 

There will be no corrections classes running as of now. None taken 

7) Equipment 

 

Currently the academy is purchasing new equipment for the 

student’s instruction. 

 

None taken 

Next Advisory Meeting 

September 14, 2011 @ 1:00 pm 


